

CLHO Prevention and Health Promotion Committee Agenda & Minutes

December 1, 2022 1:00 –2:00 PM ZoomGov Meeting

Agenda Item	Detail	Action Item	Responsible Party
Welcome, Introductions (as needed) and roll call	Quorum is 50% +1 of committee membership	Committee: (Benton) Sara Hartstein, (Clackamas) Jamie Zentner, (Clatsop) Jill Quackenbush, (Columbia) Suzanne Beaupre, (Coos) Katrinka McReynolds, (Crook) Katie Plumb, (Deschutes) Jessica Jacks, (Deschutes) Julie Spackman, (Douglas) VACANT (Hood) Belinda Bellah, (Jackson) Tanya Phillips, (Jefferson) John Courtney, (Klamath) Jennifer Little (Chair), (Lane) Elisabeth Maxwell, (Chair) (Lincoln) Sara Herd, (Linn) Rachel Petersen, (Malheur) Sarah Poe, Malheur, Evan Magner (Malheur) Hannah Roy, (Multnomah) Kari McFarlan, (Multnomah) Tameka Brazile, Multnomah, TK Kapurura, (NCPHD) Shellie Campbell, NCPHD, Neita Cecil, (Polk) Naomi Adeline, (Umatilla) Morgan Linder, (Union) Carrie Brogoitti, (Washington) Gwyn Ashcom, (Washington) Susan Pinnock, (Yamhill) Lindsey Manfrin, (HO Rep) Jennifer Vines, (CLHO) Sarah Lochner OHA Present: Tim Noe (OHA), Jackie Harris (OHA), Cassy Schroeder (OHA), Amanda Cue (OHA), Jamie Coleman (OHA), Stephen White (OHA), My'Kee Martinez (OHA), Julie Johnson (OHA) Michelle Bollinger (NW Family Services), Van Burnam, Eric Martin (MHACBO), Julie Stevens (MHACBO)	Elisabeth Maxwell & Jennifer Little
Review of minutes	Review	November Draft minutes were approved. CLHO HPP November 2022 Fina The co-chairs repeated the call for anyone interested in the committee co-chair position. The decision will be made in January with a vote by the committee. Both Elisabeth and Jennifer are able to continue as co-chairs	Co-chairs



Conference of Local Health Officials

herence of Local Health	Omolalo		
		but opened it up for the committee in case anyone else was interested in the positions.	
Modernization Update		The agenda item was tabled until next month. The Co-Chairs will have a representative from CLHO and/or the CLHO SI committee present an update on modernization.	Co-Chairs
BM 108 Funding Extension	Update	Stephen reported that BM 108 funding is still in the contract division but anticipated that the dollars should start flowing in mid-January. Jessica said they are budgeting for a slight decrease in funding for the next biennium. She is hopeful that any unspent dollars would carry over into the next biennium. Stephen said that they are developing a concrete budget for the new biennium including funding from BM 44 and 108. Tim said they are still working on securing the CBO work plans to share with the committee and confirmed there will be a slight decrease in funding for the new biennium. The rollover of unspent dollars next biennium will need to include updated work plans on how the dollars will be spent.	Stephen White
ADPEP PE 36		Belinda and the committee revisited the PE 36 discussion from the last meeting. Special guests include My'Kee Martinez (OHA), Michelle Bollinger (NW Family Services), Van Burnam, Eric Martin (MHACBO), Julie Johnson (OHA), and Julie Stevens (MHACBO). The Addiction Prevention Training document was shared in the meeting. The trainings are set up for the next year, with most of the trainings at no cost and available online. The committee and guests participated in a question-and-answer session to discuss PE 36. Comments from the group included: My'Kee with OHA HSD provided the link with Addiction Services: https://secure.sos.state.or.us/oard/viewSingleRule.action?ruleVrsnRsn=242939 Gwyn said she was not ready to vote and wondered about OHA expectations. In the past, Tribal programs have been housed with Tribal Affairs. Sarah Poe supports the CPS certificate and strongly encourages it for others. The MPH candidate would not be doing the work of the CPS because of lower pay. The CPS training has a more specific prevention focus as opposed to the more general curricula of the MPH. Tanya is in favor of the ADPEP CPS certification requirements. The detailed education of the CPS provides skilled training of the position. Jackson, Deschutes, and Lane counties encouraged the certification requirement and recognized the benefit in the	Belinda Ballah



Con	ference of	Local	l Health	Officials

- Jessica said Deschutes supports the requirement and believes the CPS requirement is important for prevention knowledge and work.
- Jamie supports PE 36 in general and wondered about the "no harm" clause. It was explained that substance abuse prevention incorporates behavioral health components and the potential misinformation in harm protection.
- Lindsey said they had struggled to maintain certification in addition to concerns about the requirements. She said it takes a tremendous amount of staff time and cost to administer and maintain the program. How does the fact that the ADPEP work is largely policy work rather than working with individuals play into this?

The supervision requirements are burdensome, and the information provided does not indicate that it would be any easier. Behavioral Health is also pushing back on the intensive statutory supervision requirements for certain positions, so it makes no sense to start going in this direction with public health. If this is a requirement for ADPEP what about TPEP? How are they different? What about other prevention staff like suicide prevention?

- Jamie asked if the ADPEP cost could be passed to CBO's doing the work and if grantees would be required to have their staff certified.
- Tim said that the current contract does not include "pass through" verbiage for CBO's but it could be amended to have it added.
- Carrie Brogiotti said that it comes down to local staff having the knowledge and training to ensure that the goals of the block grant are supported. The CPS is a great option for people who want to do the work but might not have the opportunity/ability to further their formal education (like an MPH).
- Katie recommended the subgroup meet and pull back the
 information to the group. She said we must keep in mind that
 once we vote on it, it still must go to Big CLHO. Whatever we put
 together has to be palatable to that group. If this is going to be
 successful statewide, it will need their buy-in.
- Tim Noe and Jennifer confirmed that the process would involve a
 motion from CLHO HPP committee to approve PE 36. After the
 approval it would move to Big CLHO for approval. Jennifer
 recommended talking to your administrators about the changes
 so there are no surprises.



Conference of Local Health Officials

		Belinda agreed to facilitate the subgroup. Please contact Belinda at the following email address if you are interested in participating in an ad hoc subgroup to further discuss PE 36. Belinda.ballah@hoodrivercounty.gov The co-chairs are planning to have a roll call vote on the adoption of PE 36 at the January CLHO HPP meeting. 2023 Addiction ADPEP PE 36 and Prevention Training. CPS.pdf	
Development of RFA TPEP 2023 - 2025	Overview	Cassy Schroeder was filling in for Stephen Fiala today. HPCDP is in the process of updating the 23'-25' TPEP RFA. Cassy said they are trying to simplify the process, review the draft and have 1-2 short meetings in January to finalize the RFA. The goal is to have it completed by the end of January or first part of February. If you are interested in being more involved with the '23-25 TPEP RFA revision, please email: Cassandra.L.Schroeder@dhsoha.state.or.us by Dec. 15. This opportunity will include reviewing the draft and possibly 1-2 short meetings in January. Major updates and final RFA will be shared with this group in the new year, so if you don't email Cassy, you will still be aware of the changes.	Cassy Schroeder
Next Meeting 1/5/2023		Agenda Items for December: ADPEP PE 36 Update and vote Modernization Update Co-Chair Vote	